

OR ALI













Head Teacher Mrs L Hackfath LLB (Hons) PGCE Cooper Lane, Laceby, Grimsby North East Lincolnshire DN37 7AX Phone: 01472 318003 Fax: 01472 318009

> e-mail: office@stanfordschool.co.uk website: www.stanfordschool.org

September 24

Dear Parent/Guardian,

## Trip to Grimsby Fishing Heritage Centre – November 7th

As part of our commitment to providing an enriching and exciting curriculum, I am delighted to inform you we have arranged an educational visit for the Year 5 children to the Grimsby Fishing Heritage Centre. This is designed to link directly to our history, geography and English curriculum. This term, children are learning about the history of great expeditions, including Ernest Shackleton. They are also learning about local history, including the role the fishing industry has had within the local area.

During the trip, children will enjoy an education session in the museum, as well as a tour on the Ross Tiger trawler, having hands-on experience with historical artifacts.

In order to finance the visit, we would be grateful for a voluntary contribution of £15.00 towards the admission charge and the coach travel. Please note if school receives insufficient funds to pay for this trip then it may have to be cancelled.

We understand the cost of living crisis may be affecting families so we have decided to reduce external trips from three to one per year, we will try to have more local walks and internal curriculum enrichment with no contributions instead.

Contributions can be paid online through Arbor. You can also pay cash to your child's class teacher in an envelope marked with your child's name or handed in at the school office. If the provision of a voluntary contribution is a cause for concern, then please get in touch and you can discuss the matter in confidence with the school Business Manager Miss King.

The coach will depart school at 9am and return in time for the end of the school day. School uniform to be worn please. Children will also need a packed lunch with a non fizzy drink. Full risk assessments have been undertaken and children will be well supervised all day.

There will be no opportunity for spending and buying, so please don't send your child with any money.

Many thanks for your support,

## Mr Middleton